Foreign Secretary's visit to the USA on 6 August 2019

Following the meeting with the President and Vice President of the United States of America, Foreign Secretary Dominic Raab said:

I was delighted to meet the President and the Vice President on my first visit to Washington as Foreign Secretary. We appreciate the President's warmth and enthusiasm for the UK-US relationship. The UK looks forward to working with our American friends to reach a free trade deal that is good for both countries, and cooperating on the common security challenges we face.

The Foreign Secretary will have further discussions on a range of foreign and security policy issues on Wednesday (7 August) in Washington, including with Secretary of State Pompeo and National Security Advisor Bolton.

Further information